Year 3 Spring Term Curriculum Letter 2022-2023
Dear Parents / Carers,
Welcome back, we hope you enjoyed your holiday! The purpose of this letter is to keep you informed about the learning the children will be doing during the Spring Term.
Thematic Curriculum:
[image: image1.wmf]Our new Theme is ‘Here Come The Romans’! We will launch our new Theme by carrying out a ‘Time Team’-style dig to find Roman items/remains. Throughout the term, the children will learn key historical facts about The Roman Empire and its impact on Britain. In Geography, the children will be learning how to use maps and atlases. Alongside the core knowledge of the Theme, the children will also have the opportunity to engage in ‘memorable experiences’ such as a visit from the Hobgoblin Theatre Company and by creating a mosaic tile inspired by those made by the Romans. During this theme, children will also have the opportunity to be creative through creating patterned collages, composing soundscapes.
English 
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During this term, the children will be reading and writing across a range of different text types and genres. Our English work this term includes: 

· a traditional tale- The True Story of the Three Little Pigs. This will give the children an opportunity to write their own traditional story based on Goldilocks and the 3 Bears.
· contemporary fiction- Romans on the Rampage by Jeremy Strong, this links to our Theme topic ‘Here Come The Romans’. Here the children will write a setting description and a diary entry.
· non-fiction- Roman Life in Britain Collins Big Cat – the children will write an information text linked to their Theme topic. 
· contemporary poetry – Hot Like Fire by Valerie Bloom – children will be writing in role a thankyou letter to Granny Lenore in role as Neil
· a website- based on Hobgoblin theatre company, who will be providing the children with an enrichment day, based on the Romans. The children will then be creating a persuasive leaflet for other schools.
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Throughout the term, the children will cover a range of spelling, grammar and punctuation. Children will focus on developing their understanding of a variety of punctuation, word and sentence skills. The children will continue to have regular reading slots within school and we strongly encourage them to continue to read their banded reading books as much as possible.
Mathematics
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This term, we will continue to use ‘Maths No Problem’, which incorporates the use of practical resources, problem solving and group work in a fun and engaging way. The key mathematical skills covered within the summer term of Year 3 are: 

· solving problems involving the four mathematic operations; 

· reading and measuring mass and volume;

· drawing pictograms and bar graphs;
· money

· fractions

· angles;

We will continue focusing on times tables and developing the children’s arithmetic maths skills. The children will continue using Times Tables Rockstars to support their multiplication fluency in school and we always encourage them to practice their times tables at home too. 
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This term, we will be focusing on two brand new Science units: ‘Food, Glorious Food and ‘Flower Power’. Within the first half term, the children will identify that animals, including humans, need the right types and amount of nutrition, and that they cannot make their own food; they get nutrition from what they eat. In spring 2, children will identify and describe the functions of different parts of flowering plants: roots, stem/trunk, leaves and flowers. They will also explore the part that flowers play in the life cycle of flowering plants, including pollination, seed formation and seed dispersal.
Physical Education – PE
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This term, activities will include Swimming and Athletics, which will take place on Tuesdays and Thursday. We will be swimming at the Alan Higgs Centre on Tuesdays, please can children come into school wearing their school clothes and have their swimming kit in a bag. 

To ensure that the children always have their kit for lessons, we suggest that they wear their PE kit to school with a Clifford Bridge jumper/fleece or cardigan. Can we remind you that children are required to wear a white t-shirt and dark coloured shorts, or track suit bottoms. Earrings must be taken out or covered, and as in school, long hair must be tied back. 
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Religious Education – RE
Within Religious Education, the children will be exploring the following key question over the course of the term:

· ‘Could Jesus really heal people?’ Were these miracles or was there some other explanation?
· ‘What is good about Good Friday?’

Personal, Social and Health Education (PSHE[image: image8.png]


)
Within PSHE, the children will learn about two topics: ‘Dreams and Goals’ and ‘Healthy Me’. We will explore dreams and ambitions and look at how to set challenges for ourselves. Alongside this, we will focus on being fit and healthy. We will also talk about the impact of exercise and drugs has on the body. We will continue having weekly Thrive class assemblies, that will support the children’s emotional health, well-being and social skills. This allows the children to develop their voice in order to express their needs and feelings. 
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Modern Foreign Languages – MFL
The children will continue to practice hearing and saying Spanish words and phrases through songs and rhymes as well as developing accurate pronunciation as they go. 
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Home Learning
· We encourage children to use Times Table Rock Stars to practice their times tables frequently at home. 
· We also expect to read their banded reading book at least 3 times a week and record this in their reading diaries. 
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We also encourage children to participate in the Inspire challenge awards. In conjunction with the 50 Things to do before you are 11 ¾ by the National Trust, children have the opportunity to complete activities as part of the Inspire Challenge Awards.  Once children complete a challenge, children will receive a sticker with the specific logo of the challenge to collect in their booklet.  At the end of the year, if all challenges have been completed, children will receive their year group specific badge at a special award ceremony. 
As always, many thanks for your continued support. We are all very excited about the learning ahead. As always, if there are any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch 
Thanks, 
Mr O’Sullivan and Mrs Tarka
